MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, November 19, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Don Bormes at 7:00 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Will Ellis, Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Selectman Johnny Van Tassel
Alternate Members present: Jody Slack
Regular Members absent: Evelyn Auger, Planning Board Chair
Alternate Members absent: Gail Morrison, Justin Barriault
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members: Jody Slack seated for Evelyn Auger
Approval of draft Planning Board minutes from 11/5/2015 – Jody Slack made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 11/5. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
New Business
a. Pre-application consultation regarding request for boundary line adjustment as requested by Melissa Anderson, owner of property located at 320 Brook Road, concerning properties identified as Tax Map 20, Lots 38 and 37-9. Properties are located in the General Agricultural Zoning District. – Town Planner Bob Ward explained that Ms. Anderson has purchased a parcel of land that abuts the current land she owns. Ms. Anderson is wondering if she can have a survey completed of only the new boundary lines of the new parcel, rather than having to have a survey of the entire perimeter of the newly created footprint, which would be more expensive. 
Dick Gardner noted that the new parcel appears to be clearly labeled and outlined on the existing survey and that it is a small piece of land, so it should be a request that the Planning Board is willing to agree to. The rest of the Planning Board echoed Gardner’s statement and gave Ms. Anderson a verbal agreement that they will waive the requirement to get a full perimeter survey when she formally applies for the boundary line adjustment in the future.
Old Business

a. Continued discussion regarding Senior Housing – The Planning Board agreed to revisit this topic until Chair Evelyn Auger is in attendance.  
b. Continued discussion regarding review and amendment of Subdivision Regulations. The Board discussed possible amendments to the existing Subdivision Regulations to be put on the ballot in 2016.
Town Planner Bob Ward explained that currently any new roads must be town-maintained. A possible amendment to the current Subdivision Regulations could give the option for new roads to be town maintained or be private roads (non-town maintained) can be town maintained. Will Ellis feels that if you live in Sanbornton and pay taxes to Sanbornton that your road should be town maintained, and that residents on a private road that is not town maintained would not pay any less in taxes. Town Planner Bob Ward noted that, in some cases, a private road such as those in gated communities may be a draw for residents and those developers may want it so. Dick Gardner noted that the amendment should include a statement that makes it a requirement that private roads at least be built to town standards. Town Planner Ward mentioned that the Town does not have construction standards for roads, only design standards, but that he will check with the Planning Board’s Attorney, Bernie Waugh, regarding the need to create construction standards.
Town Planner Bob Ward also mentioned that an amendment may be created regarding flag lots, parcels of land with very little road frontage but that open up into larger pieces of land. An amendment may be created to make these lots subdividable, as currently the lack of required road frontage prohibits owners from doing so.
Will Ellis stated that he would like an amendment to the subdivision regulation that currently prohibits apartments and accessory units from being detached from an existing dwelling. Selectman Representative Johnny Van Tassel mentioned that aging families could allow their adult children to live in an apartment on the same property and to save for their own home, assist aging family members, etc. Don Bormes stated that proposing an amendment like this would be opening the door for residents wanting to build additional dwellings, not just accessory units and apartments, and that it’s a slippery slope. SelectmanVan Tassel noted that the Planning Board has stated that they want seniors to be able to stay in Sanbornton as they age, but they also want Sanbornton to be attractive to young people, and that detached apartments would provide for both scenarios at the same time. 
The Planning Board will discuss final proposed amendments at the next schedule meeting in December.
c. Update regarding activities of SEDAC Committee – Town Planner Bob Ward explained that the SEDAC Committee has been discussing the possibility of the area around Exit 22 being rezoned for Commercial use. Town Planner Ward noted that if the Planning Board wants to discuss the rezoning of the district they will need to do it soon in order to get the issue on the ballet in the spring. This issue will be revisited at the Planning Board’s next scheduled meeting in December.
Other Business
Town Planner Bob Ward notified the Planning Board of a recent issue with voluntary mergers of land by Mr. Dan Downes. Mr. Downes owns land on Gile Pond which was at one time divided into several hundred parcels, according to the map dated 1929. A newer map, from 1963, does not show these divisions, however the Registry of Deeds refers to the older map when handling the voluntary mergers by Mr. Downes. It appears that the voluntary mergers are being done to essentially subdivide land without having to come before the Planning Board in order to do so. 
Another issue is that the possible access route to these parcels of land would technically be located in Franklin. Town Planner Bob Ward said that he has not seen these issues before so he will consult with Planning Board Attorney Bernie Waugh and report back to the Board.
The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 19th, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,

Audry Barriault
